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3RD LEAD Talks move into overdrive for agreement on climate deal By Jessica Camille
Aguirre, dpa

Paris (dpa) - Ministers held an intense round of meetings Friday as
world leaders spoke with each other about breaking down the divisions
delaying efforts to reach a global deal on limiting climate change.

After all-night talks hammering out remaining points of a draft
released late Thursday, French Foreign Minister Laurent Fabius
declared a one-day extension to the Paris summit saying he remained
optimistic that a deal would be reached by the new Saturday deadline.

"Tomorrow at 9 [0800 GMT], I will be able to present to all the
parties a text that, I am sure, will be approved and will be a great
step forward for all humanity," Fabius said.

Diplomacy kicked into high gear, with US President President Barack
Obama holding telephone talks with Chinese President Xi Jinping after
conferring earlier in the week with Indian Prime Minister Narendra
Modi, French President Francois Hollande and Brazilian President
Dilma Rousseff.

UN Secretary General Ban Ki-Moon met with ministers and negotiators
from India, China, Singapore, France, Australia and South Africa
throughout the day at Le Bourget, where the talks are being held. He
also spoke with US Secretary of State John Kerry, who was busy
holding his own meetings with Indian Environment Minister Prakash
Javadekar and France.

Countries are still divided over how to achieve a long-term goal of
limiting global temperature increase to below 2 degrees, with many
saying that only a limit of 1.5 degrees will be able to avoid the
worst impacts of climate change - including the melting of Arctic and
Antarctic ice sheets that contribute to sea levels rising.

The climate agreement is to replace the Kyoto Protocol, which expires
in 2020. The United States, which has played a key role in the
build-up to the Paris talks, did not ratify Kyoto.

Open-ended questions that remained in the draft text Friday were
centred on what has been called "differentiation," which outlines the
responsibilities of developed and developing countries. Under Kyoto,
only rich countries that had contributed the most to greenhouse gas
emissions were required to make major cuts.

Now, many countries are demanding that a new agreement should apply
to a broader swathe of nations, including emerging economies like
India and China that could see their carbon emissions rise with
growth.

Who should fund a global transition to renewable energy is another



point of disagreement, along with whether everyone should be subject
to the same rules on follow-up.

"We are not against differentiation, but we are for a modern system
of differentiation in the agreement where everyone contributes what
they can," said German Environment Minister Barbara Hendricks.

How to define what exactly should happen over the next 85 years has
also been an issue, with major oil producing countries like Saudi
Arabia pushing hard against wording that references fossil fuel
phase-outs.

A group of scientists came forward Friday to sound the alarm over the
direction of the latest draft agreement, saying the removal of
specific references to time frames and percentages for emissions
reductions left the new agreement too vague.

"We need global decarbonization. The language of 'greenhouse gas
neutrality' opens up the possibility of relying on massive carbon
sinks while continuing to burn fossil fuels," said Johan Rockstroem
of the Stockholm Resilience Centre, referring to the draft.

Rockstroem, along with four other scientists, said the national
emissions plans had to be assessed before 2020, when the agreement
goes into effect. Referring to scientific reports that the national
plans would mean a 2.7 to 3.7 degree global temperature increase,
many called for a target of zero carbon emissions by mid-century.

"Aspiration and rhetoric will not deliver reductions in carbon
emissions," said Kevin Anderson, of the Tyndall Centre for climate
change research. "For the global poor, particularly in the southern
hemisphere, the current text is somewhere between dangerous and
deadly."
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